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        JUNE 2018 NEWSLETTER
 

McCHARLES STREET 

CONSTRUCTION PROJECT 

The Ontario Community 
Infrastructure Fund (OCIF) 
has approved our funding 
request for the McCharles 
Street construction project.  
Construction is due to 
commence soon.  

 

 

SEEKING INVIDUALS TO SIT ON 

RECREATION COMMITTEE 

Due to a shortage of 
volunteers there have been 
a number of community 
events that have been 
unable to run in recent 
years. Events such as 
children’s Halloween and 

Christmas parties require individuals to sign up 
for our recreation committee and assist with 
organization. If you have some time to spare 
and would like to see these events brought 
back to our Township, please contact the 
Municipal office for a volunteer committee 
application.  Thank you for those who have 
already submitted their names.  We will 
continue to attempt to find enough volunteers 
to revitalize these events.  

 

TAX RATE REDUCTION 

The municipal budget has been approved for 

2018 resulting in a tax rate reduction. For 

example, residential rates have been reduced 

as shown below: 

Class Municipal 
Rate 

Education 
Rate 

2018-Residential 0.012616315 0.0017000 

2017-Residential 0.013132718 0.0017900 

 

 

 

2018 MUNICIPAL ELECTIONS 

2018 is a Municipal election year. All Mayor 

and Councillor positions are up for election. 

Elections will be held on Monday October 22nd, 

2018. 

 

NOTICE FOR CANDIDATES – 

MUNICIPAL ELECTIONS  

Notice is hereby given to the municipal electors 

of the Corporation of the Township of Nairn & 

Hyman that nominations for the positions of 
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Mayor (1) and Councillor (4) must be made on 

the prescribed form available at the Clerk’s 

office.  Nomination papers must be filed in the 

office of the Clerk, either in person or by your 

agent, during normal office hours between May 

1, 2018 to Thursday, July 26, 2018, and 

between 9:00 a.m. and 2:00 p.m. on Friday, 

July 27, 2018 (Nomination Day).   The next 

Municipal Election is Monday, October 22nd, 

2018. 

 

VOTER LOOK UP 

Visit voterlookup.ca where you can ensure that 

your information is correctly reflected on the 

Voter’s List for the upcoming municipal and 

school board elections.  Have your say.  Log 

on today! 

 

GOOD FOOD BOX 

The Good Food Box program 

will continue in 2018! Orders are 

due in by the 2nd Wednesday of 

each month and Good Food Box 

pickup is the 3rd Wednesday of 

each month at the Nairn 

Community Centre. You can order online at: 

www.goodfoodboxsudbury.ca or Contact 

Brigita Gingras for more information.  

 

LANDFILL 

As a reminder, the landfill is now open 

according to the summer hours until 

September 30, 2018:  

Wed. 8am – 12 pm & Sun. 12 Noon – 6 pm 

Any resident attending the landfill must present 

their landfill passes.  If you have lost your pass, 

replacement passes can be obtained at the 

municipal office for a cost of $5.00. 

 

FIRE BANS 

Our fire chief is constantly monitoring weather 

and fire risk conditions. Should a fire ban be 

required all burn permit holders will be 

contacted and a notice will be posted on our 

website and Facebook page. 

 

BUILDING PERMITS 

The building inspector is in the office on the 

following days: 

 

Tuesdays – 9:00am – 11:30am 

Wednesdays – 1:30pm – 4:00pm (Alternating 

weeks) 

Fridays – 9:00am – 11:30am 

NOTE: Please call ahead to ensure he is in the 

office as he performs inspections during these 

times. 

 

If you require an inspection, please be sure to 

call or email at least 2 days in advance of when 

the inspection is required.  If you wish to 

discuss your project with the inspector, please 

call or email to book an appointment.   

Mike Campbell can be reached at 705-869-

4232 or by email at building@nairncentre.ca 

 

There are some construction projects that may 

not require a building permit, however, if a 

permit is required, building permit fees for 

construction commencing without a permit is 

1.5 times the required fee. Be sure to contact 

the Building Inspector prior to the 

commencement of ANY construction within the 

Township.   
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